Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Keith and Schnars, P.A.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, December 16, 2015, 5:30 p.m.
PLACE: Indian River State College, Mueller Campus, Richardson Center, 6155 College Lane, Vero Beach, Florida 32966
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Studies:
· I-95 and Oslo Road Interchange - Financial Management No: 413048-2-22-01; ETDM No: 13837
· Oslo Road Widening from East of I-95 to 58 Avenue - Financial Management No: 431521-1-22-01; Federal Aid Project No: 8886-458-A; ETDM No: 9448
· FDOT District Four, invites you to a public hearing for the above referenced projects. The public hearing will begin as an open house at 5:30 p.m., with a formal presentation at 6:00 p.m., followed by a public comment period.
This will be a combined public hearing to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed improvements for both of the above referenced projects. Draft documents for both projects are available for public review from Wednesday, November 25, 2015 to Monday, December 28, 2015, at the following locations: FDOT, Public Information Office, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Ft. Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4090, Monday – Friday: 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (CLOSED Saturdays and Sundays, Thursday, November 26, Friday, November 27, and Friday, December 25); Indian River State College – Mueller Campus, Brackett Library, 6155 College Lane, Vero Beach, Florida 32966, (772)569-0333, Monday, Thursday and Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.; Tuesday and Wednesday: 12:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. (CLOSED Saturdays and Sundays; Thursday, November 26, Friday, November 27, and Friday, December 25); Draft documents are also available at www.oslopde.com and will be on display at the public hearing. Persons wishing to submit written statements or other exhibits, in place of or in addition to oral statements, may do so at the hearing or by sending them to Ronald Wallace, P.E., Project Manager, at the contact information provided below. All exhibits or statements postmarked on or before December 28, 2015 will become part of the public hearing record
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ronald Wallace, P.E., Project Manager, at the contact information provided below.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ronald Wallace, P.E., Project Manager, at the contact information provided below. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ronald Wallace, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4641 or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4641, or via email at ronald.wallace@dot.state.fl.us. You may also visit the project website at www.oslopde.com.
